
WITTERING PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Parishioners 
held at 7.00 pm on 6th June 2019 in the Wittering Bowls’ Club Pavilion 

 
 

PRESENT  Richard Roffe (Chairman) 
  Geoff Dunkley (Vice Chairman) 
  John Bradshaw 
  Gerry Crosbie 
  Julia Cunnington 
  Simon Hurn 
  Maxine Palmer 
  Roger Paull 
  Jon Warters 
                
IN ATTENDANCE  Wg Cdr M Ainsworth, RAF Wittering 

WO N Paylor, Community Support Office, RAF Wittering 
  Deirdre McCumiskey, Clerk to the Council 
  Three Members of the Public 

 
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

There were apologies for absence from Diane Lamb. 
 

 
2. MINUTES of the Annual Meeting of Parishioners held on 24th May 2018 were reviewed, approved and signed by the 

Chairman.   
 
  
3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR COUNCIL YEAR 2018-2019 

 
 This was read out by the Chairman. 
 
 
4. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 

The Members of the Public had the following issues to raise:- 
•   Parking Issues in Hillside Gardens – the Parish Council has no jurisdiction over parking issues but acknowledged 

that this is a problem in several roads in the village, as well as nationally.  This issue will be brought up at the 
meeting with PS R Reay on 18th June 2019 

•   Parking Issues outside All Saints’ Church – the Parish Council has no jurisdiction over parking issues but agreed 
to contact the Highways Department at Peterborough City Council and send a copy of the letter to the culprit 

•   Overhanging Beech Tree at the rear of The Limes – the Parish Council has no jurisdiction over trees on private 
land  

•   Church Road Housing Development – the Parish Council agreed to contact the Planning Department at 
Peterborough City Council and to request that the planning conditions are enforced 

 
 
 
 
 



 
•   Proposed Scout Hut – Mr & Mrs Amos informed the Parish Councillors of the proposed plan to erect a Scout Hut 

on land near the allotments (the Chairman declared an Interest as he owns land in the vicinity).  The Parish 
Councillors were supportive of the proposed plan but urged caution and to make sure that all funding was in place 
before giving any contractors the go-ahead.  It was suggested that unused land near Parker Road which is owned 
by the Parish Council could be an alternative site 

 
 
5. CLOSURE 
 
 There being no further business to discuss, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50 pm 
 
 
SIGNED _________________________________  DATE   
  Chairman 


